Pupil Progress Meeting

Tuesday 14th May 2019

Present: Liz Lindwall

Alan Woodward

Sarah Rogers

Susan Pattinson

Duncan Priestley

Policy Updates

Collective worship is due to be revised at next staff meeting.

British values scheduled to be completed by Duncan

RE policy not yet due for renewal. SP looked over it and still fit for purpose until renewal date

Pupil Progress update

Pre-school provision was discussed. Changes to provision and areas for improvement have been noted down in a report from Liz Lindwall (attached)

EYFS tracking: Nursery progress is now being tracked on an 'EYFS' grid. All EYFS children seem to be on track. One governor questioned why one child in nursery didn't seem to have made any progress between autumn and spring term. SP to discuss this with LB and report back.

Scholar pack data review:

Class 2: SATS week currently in full swing! DP commented on the positive attitudes of the yr 6 pupils during this time.

As per comments in heads report, progress across all subjects is good!

Class 1: Concerns have been noted about attainment in writing in KS1 a discussion followed about the individuals concerned. Low cohort size has been noted and the effect of family issues has affected recent outcomes. At recent moderation training both KS1 teachers were encouraged to air on the side of more generosity with their marks.

It was also noted that the Y1/Y2 cohort includes 2 pupils who joined the school and one who left and re-joined within the past 12 months.

SEND

A decision has been made that child 12 will repeat year 2. This is based upon the fact that this child has missed a considerable amount of the KS1 curriculum whilst living abroad. The child is currently

on an IEP and receiving intervention for phonics and writing. The parents are supportive of this decision. The long term aim is the child will catch up and leave with his cohort in Yr6.

Challenge: What have LA said about this? Previous discussions on other pupils with similar issues with the LA have indicated support as the school is small and a long term ambition is for him to transit with his cohort into Yr7.

Two Year 2 children are now on IEPs after analysis from tests conducted by SENCo threw up various issues that we have now given as targets.

IEP child 20 is making very good progress across the board due to interventions and home tuition. Still a large gap to bridge but progress is pleasing.

IEP child 19 progress not as good as DP would have hoped despite intervention. DP feels that a considerable amount is being done and we will continue to do what we can to bring child on.

IEP child 21 has made good progress

PP Child with anxiety issues SATs being administered at home at the moment by DP and seems very happy with this.

PP child doing well in maths which is where money has been spent; made better than average progress.

PP review of spending is up to date on the website. We expect the next amount of PP money to be received next month, at least 1 other pupil will join the list.

Safeguarding and Online Safety

Staff received fantastic online safety training last week (see Liz Lindwall's governor report for a summary). SP has made a list of action points which will be explored in a staff meeting.

Penny Gosling from Kym Allen who conducted the training commented on the high standards of E-safety standards already in place in school.

No online safety issues have been reported. School has a new filtering system and broadband.

Sport

A meeting has been held between our cluster of schools with the Eden Valley Sports Partnership due to a concern over value for money. Crosby will continue to take the gold package with EVSP.

AOB

SR has indicated that she has sent a letter of resignation from the governors to the chair after 7 years of service! Thank you Sarah!

Date of next meeting

Tuesday 17th September at 3:30